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Letter to Parents and Teachers (2020/2021-2)

14th October 2020

Dear Parents 'and Teachers,

It has been almost two months since the start of our new school year, and two weeks since we all
returned to the school campus. Although online learning is also effective because of the hard work of
everyone in our community, we cherish the opportunity of being able to return to school and engage in
face-to-face teaching and learning.

Because we still cannot have lunch at school for the time being, the secondary section attends campus in
the morning followed by online classes at home in the afternoon. On the other hand, the primary section
has lessons at school in the afternoon to avoid too many people arriving at the campus at the same time.
In this extraordinary year, school life has needed adapting and we thank all parents and teachers for their
understanding and support. In these challenging times, each of us realises the importance of solidarity
and cooperation. In the ever-changing society of the future, people will learn together in collaborative
teams and grow side by side every day.

It is great for the children to come back to school. The school campus is vibrant again and full of life.
While walking around the corridors, | love to hear the joyful bursts of laughter from the classrooms, or
the lively interactions during group activities. | observe students who are absorbed in colourful
discussions, confident presentations and spirited competitions. Other students are actively engaged in
various practicals inside the laboratories, or activities that take advantage of the facilities in our special
rooms. When the primary students saw me walking by, they waved at me enthusiastically. The secondary
students also nodded and greeted me. Children at CKY are polite, cooperative and eager to learn, and |
always appreciate their positive attitude!

As our school assemblies are now split between different year-levels to avoid large congregations of
students, we are still posting video clips of Principal’s Storytime in the Google Classroom, which students
and parents are welcome to watch at any time.

Each year, it is our tradition to invite parents to observe their child during classes at school. We hope
parents are able to gain a better insight into their child’s learning by shadowing them for the morning.
Unfortunately, we have needed to cancel the class observations this term and last semester due to the
epidemic. We will still hold a number of online parent evenings, as frequent communication is a key
component in home-school cooperation. Mutual trust and respect are even more important factors that
lead to a successful partnership!

This year is the 19th year since the school's establishment. The outstanding results of our graduates are a
testament to our educational philosophy. What | am most proud of is the creation of a harmonious and
friendly atmosphere throughout our school, where students mutually support each other and interact
happily. | also treasure the genuine warmth of friendship built over the years with devoted parents and
caring colleagues; companions whom we are fortunate to meet on life’s journey. What is more precious
than this!

| wish every member of our school community good health and a happy life!

Dr LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal
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